. = . 1			-				١.
ادگی:	ابوا	9	P	U	9	م	U

آزمون عملکردی:

پایه ی تحصیلی:

بارم	سؤالات محل مهر يا امضاء مدير	يفي
•	۱. is this your? 7. this french man is a very famous	١
•	مترادف یا متضاد کلمه های مشخص شده را بنویسید. ۵. there is a tiny city <u>near</u> the sea. (≠) ۶. in english we usually form the <u>past</u> tense by "-ed" . (=)	٢
٠,٥	پاسخ درست را انتخاب کنید. V. they've to go on a trip to london. a) to decide b) decided c) decide d) deciding A. my brother is tired their talking about italian food. a) from/cooking b) for/cook c) of/cooking d) at / to cook	٣
,	با توجه به لغات داخل پرانتز پاسخ دهید: ۹. what has your mother bought?(a new dress) ۱۰. what will you do if you have time?(do exercise)	۴
٠,٥	کلمه های به هم ریخته را مرتب کنید و یک جمله درست بنویسید. ۱۱. region / is / plant / of / the / this / amazing / diversity/.	۵
,	با توجه به توضیح داخل پرانتز، زیر یک کلمه یا عبارت خط بکشید. ۱۲. our friend live in a very small village. (subject) ۱۳. many years ago, some people could speak this old language.(adverb of time) ۱۴. how many mice do you keep in the laboratory? (object) ۱۵. the doctor always talks to his patients politely.(adverb of manner)	۶
1	شکل درست فعل های داخل پرانتز رادر جاهای خالی بنویسید. 19. let's go	٧

	در متن کوتاه زیر، موارد داخل جدول را پیدا کنید و بنویسید. (نوشتن یک مورد کافی است.)					
	Learning to respect other cultures is important for having new experiences and learning					
١	about the world.					
	gerund	object	preposition	infinitive		
	۲۰	71	YY	۲۳		
				- جمله های ناقص زیر را با دانش	٩	
'	YF. our teacher taught.		•		•	
	۲۵. nowadays, many pe	ople to learn				
			" '	متن زیر را بخوانید و پاسخ در		
	Art is a creative activity					
	the emotions of people		_	-		
	people find art	• • •		• • •		
۲	driven to make art due ^(۲۹) ,sculpting,p		y.art includes drawing, ice art,music,poetry,the		1.	
	79. a) artists) workers	c) rulers	d) surfers		
	YY. a) introduce	b) experience	c) decrease	d) measure		
	۲۸. a) weaving	b) reflecting	c) relaxing	d) smoking		
	Y4. a) jogging	b) sailing	c) hunting	d)painting		
*	The louvre museum is one of the largest and most important museums in the world.it is housed in the expansive louvre palace, situated at the heart of paris. The collection of the louvre museum was first established in the sixteenth century as the private collection of king francis I .one of the works of art he bought was the now famous mona lisa painting.the collection grew steadily thanks to donations and purchases by the kings.in ۱۷۹۳,during the french revolution, the louvre became a national art museum and the private collection opened to the public. The museum has a collection of over one million works of art, of which about ٣٥٠٠٠ are on display, spread out over three wings of the former palace.the museum has a diverse collection ranging from the antiquity up to the mid-nineteenth century. Some of the most famous works of art in the museum are the nike of samothrace, the dying slave by michelangelo and of course legardo da vinchi's mona lisa				11	

، و نام خانوادگی:						
				ن عملکردی: ی تحصیلی:	آزمو	
				ى تحصيلى:	پایه	
	. 15d	د: نمره به حروف:	نمره تجدید نظر به عدد	ه عدد: نمره به حروف:	نمرہ ب	
دیر	محل مهر و امضاء م	تاریخ و امضاء:	نام دبیر:	ير: تاريخ و امضاء:	نام دی	
بارم				سؤالات	ريف	
	A: Spelling					
	A. Fill in the bl	anks with the missing	g letters.			
۲	1. The doctor is	listening to my grand	lfather's h_artbea	t.		
	2. A balanced d	iet conta_ns lots of from	uits and vegetable	es.		
	3. We are proud	l of our language and	cult_re.		١	
	4. My brother me_sures himself every week.					
	5. You will get 20 percent d_scount if you buy more than 100 doll_rs.					
	6. Each person's fingerprint is uniq_e.					
	7. Art is what people create with imagin_tion and skill.					
	B1:Vocabulary					
	B1. Fill in the blanks with the words given. There is one extra word.					
	economy-appreciate-emotional-decrease-reflects-					
	pressure-vast-improve-impossible					
	1. Persian art is famous in the world because it the moral and social values					
	of Iranian peopl	e.				
۴	2. I don't want	to put you under the _	to mal	ke a decision that is against	۲	
'	your wish.				'	
	3. Making and selling handicrafts are good ways to help a country's					
	4. The police ne	eed a (an) a	mount of informa	tion to find the rubber.		
	5.by practicing	more exercises you ca	anyour	mathematic level at school.		
	6. Many people	of the world	the attempts (Ghasem Soleimani made in		
	fighting against	Daesh.				
	7. I love my mo	ther because she has a	always tried to me	eet ourneeds at home.		

8. people in the past thought it was ______to travel to other planets like Mars.

	B2. Match the word with their definitions. There is one extra word.					
	identity-recent-balanced-calligraphy					
1.0	1. Beautiful handwriting with special pen and brush.					
	2. Who or what a thing or person is.					
	3. With all parts existing in the correct amounts.					
	C. Odd one out (1 point)					
1.0	1. a. create b. improve c. prevent d. increase	f				
1.2	2. a. proud b. bored c. uncertain d. hopeful					
	3. a. attempt b. want c. try d. forget					
	D: Grammar					
	Choose the best answer.					
	1. I have not visited my relatives since Imy hometown.					
	a. leave b. am leaving c. left d. have left					
	2 a famous person?					
	a. Have you ever met b. Have ever you met					
	c. Have met you ever d. Have you met ever					
	3. I asked my little brother so much noises.					
٣	a. to not make b. not to do	۵				
'	c. to not do d. not to make					
	4. A: my dear son, 'rememberthe lights', the mother said.					
	a. to turn off b. turning off					
	c. to turn down d. turning down					
	5. I think that he has finishedhis homework.					
	a. to do b. do c. doing d. to doing					
	6. how many did you have yesterda					
	a. bottles of water b. bottle of water					
	c. bottle of waters d. bottle of the water					
	E: Unscramble the following sentences.					
	1. shop/are/a/work/lucky/in/to/how/lovely/you/.					
۲		۶				
	2. well/she/after/very/Sara/looked/.					
	صفحه ی ۲ از۳					
	• •					

	F. Match columns A	and B. there is one extra word.					
	1.Healthy	a. pressure					
١	2. Local	b. identity	٧				
	3. Blood	c. lifestyle	·				
	4. National	d. metal					
		e. customs					
	G. write a definition	or a synonym or an antonym for each word.					
	1. cheerful:						
۲	2. Diversity:						
	3. physical:	3. physical:					
	4. Calm:						
	H: Reading						
	Children and teenage	Children and teenagers who regularly drink soft drinks and other sweetened drinks					
	are more likely to be	e overweight. Drinking water instead of sweetened drinks also					
	prevents dental pro	oblems, while the fluoride found in tap water can help					
	strengthen teeth and	bones. Milk is a nutrition drink for kids and teens and great					
	source of calcium, w	which is important for growing strong bones and teeth. Giving					
	kids and teens whole fruit to eat is a better choice than offering fruit juice to drink.						
	While whole fruits v	vith some natural sugar, which make it taste sweet, it also has					
	lots of vitamins, mir	nerals and fiber. So, I think drinking water is the best way to					
٣	quench your thirst. Even better, it doesn't come with all the sugar and energy						
	found in fruit.						
	1. What is the best drink?						
	2. What is the best topic for this passage?						
	a. choose water as a	a. choose water as a drink b. choose milk as a drink c. choose juice as a drink					
	3. Eating fruit is bett	er than eating juice. True False					
	4. What prevents den	ntal problems in children?					
		m ; j m , c A 3010					

G	1.	happy/glad	
		difference	٨
	3.	related to the body/not mental	
	4.	relaxed/without worry	
F			
	1.	.the best drink to quench the thirst isds drinking water	
	2.	choose water as a drink/a	٩
	3.	true	
	4.	.their bones and teeth drinking milk is a good for	

نام و نام خانوادگی:		
آزمون عملکردی :		
پایه ی تحصیلی:		
	/\	$\overline{}$

بازم	سؤالات محل مهر يا امضاء مدير	نها.
	A: Spelling	
۲	A. Fill in the blanks with the missing letters.(2 points)	
	1. I am so e_cited that we are going to Yazd	
	2. The World Wars have been really bad for h_mankind	
	3. How to_ching this Gabbeh is. I really like it	١
,	4. It is i_possible for him to pass that hard exam	
	5. A balanced diet c_ntains lots of fruits and green vegetables	
	6. My sister me_sures herself every month	
	7. People with higher ed_cation usually live longer	
	8. Dictionary prices r_nge from 5 to 10 dollars	
۴	B:Vocabulary B1. Fill in the blanks with the words given. There is one extra word. (4 points) native-appreciate-popular-addiction-emotional- heartbeat-diversity-ability-discount 1. The to use language properly varies from person to person. 2. English does not have more speakers than Chinese. 3 to technology and bad eating habits are not good for our health. 4. To prevent physical and problems, we should not use technology a lot. 5. The doctor checked my and wrote a healthy diet for me. 6. They got a big when they bought a hand-made bowl. 7. The of carpets in this area of our country is wonderful. 8. Many people of the world the art and skill of that craftswoman.	۲

بارم	سؤالات محل مهر يا امضاء مدير	<u>ئ</u> و.				
	B2. Match the words with their definitions. There is one extra word.(2 points)					
۲	recently-calligraphy-vary-society-fingerprint					
	1. The thing that is unique in each person.					
	2. Beautiful handwriting with special pen and brush.					
	3. Happening or stating a short time ago.					
	4. To be different from each other.					
١	B3. Odd one out (1 point) 1. a. correct b. large c. vast d. great 2. a. quince b. onion c. meat d. carrot					
٣	C: Grammar C1. Choose the best answer.(3 points) 1. He always puts salt on his food. It is not good for his health !!! a. little	٣				
	2. has/yet/finished/not/homework/her/she					

بارم	ؤالات محل مهر يا امضاء مدير			سؤالات	رديف
٢	D. Match columns A and B 1.Heart a. cust 2. Surfing b. atta 3. Local c. th 4. Calligraphic d. reg e. til	oms ack e net ion	a word. (2 points)		۴
۲/۵	E. write a definition or a synonym or an antonym for each word. (2.5 points) 1. Reflect: 2. Region: 3. Calm: 4. Bored: 5. Couch potato:				
۲/۵	3. a. economy 4. a. paintings	word culture before the makes you and you and you ditions and beliefore to represent your ditions and4_ different cultures	your family2s do you have? Do you have? Do you have? Do you family or3? that they practice if found throughout the c. surprisingly c. famous c. history c. handicrafts c. famous	. What language you enjoy special The culture of a n their daily lives. he globe is what d. actually d. skilful d. collection	&

بارم	سؤالات محل مهر يا امضاء مدير	رديف
*	F2: Long Comprehension (3 points) In the first hour of anormal night's sleep, you go into a deep sleep. In fact, this is the time your sleep is deepest. Then later in the night, the mind goes into a paradoxical sleep which means "lighter sleep". It is during this type of sleep that you have your sweet dreams. In a normal night, most people go from deep sleep to paradoxical sleep about four or five times. Each period of deep sleep becomes less deep and shorter, and each period of paradoxical sleep becomes longer and lighter. finally, you have your last period of paradoxical sleep and your last dream. Then you wake up and now you are awake. It is time to get up. 1. According to the passage, the first period of deep sleep is	
	صفحہ ی ۴ از ۴	

نام و نام خانوادگی:

آزمون عملکردی:

پایه ی تحصیلی:

بارم	سؤالات محل مهر يا امضاء مدير	<u>ل</u> ۇ. ئ				
	Look at the pictures and complete with a proper word:					
	1-Is this your?					
	۲-This man is a very famous					
	٣-Those people uselanguage to communicate.					
۲	۴-I bought aof water.					
	1					
	Write a synonym or antonym for the underlined words:					
١	۵-She has a <u>tiny</u> piece of gold. (tiny#)					
	۶-We are going to <u>form</u> a new football team in our school. (form=)					
	Choose the correct answer:					
	Y-We'veto arrive on time.					
۲	a.promise b.promised c.to promise d.promising	٣				
	λ-I am tired for that company.					
	a.of/work b.of/working c.at/working d.with/work					
	Look at the pictures then answer:					
۲	۹-What has Maryam bought?					
		۴				
	۱۰-What will you do if it doesn't rain on Friday?					
منفحه ی ۱ از ۳ منفحه ی ۱ از ۳						

بارم	ادامه ی سؤالات محل مهر یا امضاء مدیر		رديف		
	Put in correct order: 11- region/is/plant/of/tl	ne/this/amazing/diversi	ty.		
۲	NY-lately/him/seen/l/have.				۵
	Underline the wanted it		ect)		
	14-Yesterday morning, I		·		
۲		·	•		۶
	ነል-My uncle keeps man	,	ct)		
	19-She went home late.	(adverb of manner)			
	Use the correct from of				
	۱۷-Let's go	, , ,			
۴	۱۸-He decided	his brother with	n his homework.(help)		٧
	19-I enjoy	TV on holidays.(watc	ch)		
	۲۰-Has your mom	this nice hat? (we	eave)		
	Read the following sentence and complete the table:				
۲	Learning to respect other cultures is of great importance.				
,	gerund	object	preposition	infinitive	^
	۲۱	77	٢٣	74	
	Read the following text	then answer the questi	ons:		
	Tourism in Iran is divers				
	Alborz and Zagros mour	•	•	•	
	the main reason that tourist visit Iran is because of Iran Cultural and Iran Historical places such as Persepolis and other places. The Iranian government has been making efforts to attract				
tourists to the various destinations in the country and arrivals have increased during th				reased during the past	
	few years. Kish Island a	lone attracts around 1 m	illion visitors per year, t	the majority of whom	
	are Iranian but the area	also attracts many non-	-Iranian Muslims who li	ke to have beach	
	holidays with Islamic st	yle beaches where men	and women use separat	te beaches.	
		۲۰ از ۳	صفحہ ع		

بارم	ر	عل مهر یا امضاء مدی	Z o		ادامه ی سؤالات	رفيغ
	۲۵-What activ	vities can tour	ists do in Iran?			
۴	۳۶-Where can	we find Islan	nic style beache	es in Iran? 		٩
	۲۷-Tourists m	ainly visit Irar	n to see the Alb	orz and Zagros mountains.(Tru	ue – False)	
	۲۸-Iranian gov	vernments wo	orks hard to att	ract tourists. (true – False)		
	Choose the be	est answer:				
	Avicenna was	the most fam	nous Iranian sci	entist .He (۲۹) a lot of res	earch about	
	human body a	and (٣٠)	plants. He	wrote more than ۴۰ books abo	out medicine.	
	He wrote som	ne of his book	s when he was	traveling. His most famous boo	ok is	
	The Canon of the medicine .His book were translated and many people studied					
	his books in European and North American universities for many years. Avicenna					
٣	was really interested in reading and learning during his life. Libraries were the					
	best place for him .Avicenna died at the age of ΔΥ ٩٨٨ years ago. His grave is (٣١)					
	in	Hamedan.				
	۲۹-a) did	b)studied	c)enjoyed	d)made		
	۳۰-a)medical	b)nation	c)holy	d)pyramid		
	۳۱-a)put	b∙located	c)formed	d)kept.		
صفحہ ی ۳ از ۳						

جمع بارم : ۲۴ نمره

آزمون عملکردی : پایه ی تحصیلی:				
		ى تحصيلى:	پایه و	
	نمره تجدید نظر به عدد:	ن: نام دبیر:		
	نمره تجدید نظر به حروف:	تاريخ و امضا:	نمره به حرو	
ردیف		لطفا پاسخ ها را در همین برگ بنویسید.	بارم	
	Match pictures with the sentences.			
A	a b 1. She bought some flowers to give to h	c d	1	
	2 .Fishing is forbidden here. ()	er momen (m)		
	3. Have you ever seen the people that u	use sign language? ()		
	4.My daughter learnt etching two years			
В	Circle the odd words 5. a. right b. true 6. b. percent b. number	c. wrong d. correct c. measure d. society	.5	
C	Match the definitions with the words. 7.identity () 8.despite () 9.emotional () 10. appreciate ()	 a) relating to the emotions b) who or what a thing or person is c) to value somebody or something d) without taking any notice of 	1	
D	Fill in the blanks with given words. One (products — humankind— members decorative -vast) 11. Maryam is seventeen and she 12. All my familywork has a seventeen really be a seventeen really be a seventeen start of the blanks are a seventeen seventeen and she	e is extra . S —appreciate — hopes — prevent — continent — to be a translator. ere to help our family businesswall clock . ad for ind culture . the world. eases.	2	

نام و نام خانوادگی:

	Grammar: Choose the best answer.					
	19. She became happyher classmate after 10 years.					
	a)seeing b)see c)to see d)saw					
	20. They were greatlyat the news.	1				
E	a)surprised b)surprising c)surprise d)to surprise	1				
	21. If Ithe money, I'll buy a new mobile phone.					
	a)got b)getting c)will get d)get					
	22. We can't learn English withoutmistake.					
	a)made b)making c) to make d)make					
	<u>Unscramble the following sentences.</u>					
_	23. Spanish – to learn – Mina – decided - has.					
F		2				
	24.the exam – if – her – will pass – she - help – I .					
	Write the correct form of the given word.					
	25. My sister enjoysin the rain. (walk)					
G	26. She told the childrenso much noise. (not make)	1				
	27. Wehere since 1390.(live)					
	28. You can live longer if youhealthy food. (eat)					
	Read the following paragraph and complete it with the words given.					
	Smoking – computer – addiction - life					
Н		1				
23. Bud habits andcur be harmful to health. One day of						
	around 5 hours away from the smoker's Addiction to technology such as using					
	for a long time is also dangerous.					
	Read the text and answer the following questions.					
	Art is what people create with imagination and skill. As a part of culture, it shows the way of life					
	and identity of a nation and reflects the history of a society. In fact, the history of humankind is the history of art. If we want to know a country or a nation well, we should study its art. Iran has					
	a five-thousand-year-old history of artistic works and handicrafts including pottery, painting,					
	calligraphy, rugs and carpets, etc. There are very excellent collections of Persian art in many					
	important museums of the world.					
I	30. Art has a five-thousand -year-old history. a. True b. False	2.5				
	31. Iranian art collections are available in museums of the world. a. True b. false					
	32. What is art?					
	33. How do you know a country?					
34. Name some Iranian handicrafts. 35. What does "its" in line 3 refer to?						
					An apple a day keeps the doctor away page2	

نام و نام خانوادگی:

آزمون عملکردی:

پایه ی تحصیلی:

	ا تحقیقی.	ي سي	
,			
بارم	علم، افزایشُ دهنده اثر و ارزش کار است(اسُتاد مطهری) Vocabulary:	ردیف	
2	A-Look at the pictures and choose the words correctly .There is one extra word (2 points)		
2	pottery - etching - sign language- calligraphy -blood pressure	1	
	pottery - etchnig - sign language- camgraphy -blood pressure		
	(1) (2) (3)		
1.5	B-Match the words with their definitions. One is extra. (1.5 points)	2	
	5. without worry= a. custom		
	6. happening or starting a short time ago = b. prevent		
	7. to value somebody or something = c. identity		
	8. to be different from each other = d. appreciate		
	9. Who or what a thing or person is = e. recent		
	10. to stop something from happening= f. calm		
	g. vary		
	C-Choose the best options. (1 points)	3	
1	11. Iranian craftsmen and craftswomen arefor producing very unique artworks from		
	wood.		
	a) famous b) afraid c) hospitable d) dangerous		
	12. A: What do you think is the biggest problem today?		
	B: I thinkto technology is the biggest problem in our society.		
	a)measurement b)habit c) manner d)addiction		
	13. Mazanderan is one of the best farmingof Iran.		
	a)cities b)continents c)regions d)countries		
	14. Can you read that? It seems to be one of Nezami's poems.		
	a) pottery b) calligraphy c)painting d)projec	4	
1.5	D-Fill in the blanks with the given words. There is an extra word. (1.5 points)	4	
	range-balanced- metals -vast -relationship-emotional-harmful		
15. Mahgol has a very goodwith her aunt.			
	1		

	16. Adiet contains lots of fruits and green vegetables.				
	17. Iran is acountry in Southwest Asia.				
	18. Gold and silver are valuable				
	19. Dictionary pricesfrom 10000 tomans to 100000 tomans.				
	20. Her doctor said the problem was morethan physical.				
2	E-Complete with your own words.The first letters are given. (2points)	5			
2	21. The doctor is listening to my grandfather's h				
	22. Each person's fingerprint is u				
	23. Asia is the largest c in the world.				
	24. The animal dof Lorestan is amazing.				
1	F-Match the columns to make new words. (1 point)				
	<u>A</u> <u>B</u>	6			
	25. im a) connect				
	26. dis b) night				
	27. mid c) direct				
	28. in d) possible	7			
05	G-Circle the odd one out. (0.5 point)				
	29. Produce /make /collect/create.				
	30. belief / wish / brain /feeling.				
	Grammar:				
3	H- Unscramble the following sentences. (3 points)				
J	31. like / I / to / drink / of / water /glass /a				
	32. read / that / ever /have / story / you / book / ?				
	33. stay / I / will / if / home/it / rains /at .				
2	I-Write the correct form of words in parentheses. (3 points)	9			
3	34. My sister enjoysin the rain. (walk)				
	35. The students their homework yet. (do)				
	36. My father says:" If anyone in the room, I willnow.(smoke/ leave)				
	37. They were greatlyat the news. (surprise)				
	38. She told the childrenso much noise.(not make)				
	39.It is dangerousin this part of the river.(swim)	10			
1.5	J-Put the given words in the blanks correctly. (a loaf of - many- a bottle of -a bag of -a cup of- glass- a lot of). (1.5 point) 40. He wanted water andbread.				
	41. She needsinformation about the city where she wants to go.				
	42. When I went to the restaurant, I ordered aof juice, butpeople orderedtea.				
1	K-Which parts of sentences have <u>falling</u> or <u>rising</u> intonation []? (1point) 43. If I get the money, I will buy a new mobile phone.	11			
	44. We will go on a school trip tomorrow if it doesn't rain.				
	2				

L-Reading:	
a- Read the sentence and choose the best choice that is understood from. (1 point)	1
45. Culture is a system of shared beliefs that are common in a society, it means	
a) Culture is only combination of food, clothing and holidays.	
b) Different people of the world have similar cultures.	
c) Different people of the world may have different cultures.	
d) It is not necessary to respect other cultures because they are not similar.	
b- Cloze passage: Fill in the blanks by given words .There is an extra word.(2 points)	1
phones-creative- time- cleaners- easier- information-positive- comfortable - communication	
The modern lifestyle has had both46and negative effects on people's lives. Modern technologies have enabled us to have easy access to47, become more48, experience fast communication, travel49and have more50life. Have you ever imagined a world without the internet ,tablet, mobile51, airplanes, and vacuum52? Most people cannot do that, as technology is the miracle of our53	
c-Read the text and answer the questions.(4 points) Iranian art is quite famous all around the world. There are very excellent collections of Persian art in	1
many important museums of the world. If we want to name countries with richest art and cultural	
diversity, Iran is among them. Persian art is famous in the world for reflecting moral and social	
.values of Iranian people and the natural beauty of this <u>vast</u> country	
Iranian craftsmen and craftswomen are famous for producing very unique artworks from wood,	
metal and other simple materials around them. Many people of the world appreciate the art and	
skill of a young Iranian girl who weaves a beautiful silk carpet in a small village of Azarbaijan or	
Kordestan. When tourists buy Persian rugs or carpets, they take a part of Iranian art and culture to	
their homelands .	
54. Iranian artare available in museums all around the world .	
a. collections b. cultures c. craftsmen d. rugs	
55. The word "reflect" in line 4 is the synonym of	
a. appreciate b. take c. show d. weave	
56. The word "homeland" in the last line is a place where .	
a. you were born b. your mother was born	
c. you are studying d. you work	
57. According to the text, Iran is a	
a. rich country economically b. poor country culturally	
c. country that tourists don't go there. d. country without any natural beauty	
58. What's the synonym of the word " vast" in line 4?	
59.Where do Iranian girls weave beautiful silk carpets?	

				نام و نام خانوادگی:	
				نام و نام خانوادگی: آزمون عملکردی :	
Vocabulary: 1. moon	century	مره) year	ىخص كنيد. (0/5 نـ month	1- با توجه به معنی کلمات ، کلمه متفاوت را مش	
2. measure	percent	society	number	<u>.</u>	
) است(1 نمره)	۔ نید _. یک کلمه اضافی	2- جملات داده شده را با کلمات مناسب کامل کن	
	decorative	– imagine –	protect – abso	lutely — besides	
3. What langua	ges do you know		. Persian?		
4. In winter we	put on warm clot	hes to	us from	cold.	
5. My sister bo	ught this	dish fro	om Isfahan.		
6. Everyone kn	ows it is	impos	sible to live wit	hout air.	
7 Mr Ahmadi	is a good naighbo	or Ho gots	wall w	3- با دانش خود پاسخ دهید. (0/25 نمره)	
	is a good neighbo				
ىرە)	د اضافی است. $(~0/5)$ نه	دا کنید. دو مورد	های جدول B پی	4 - مفهوم کلمات جدول A را در میان گزینه	
A 8. relating to th	e body ()	6	B a) physical		
9. a kind of val	uable metal ()	-	b) poet		
		(c) gold		
		(e) humankind		
Grammar:					
10. To get read	y for next physics	test, I'll star	ti	5- گزینه درست را انتخاب کنید. (1 نمره) t soon.	
a) studied	b) to stud	y	c) studies	d) study	
11. How	speakers	speak Persia	n in the world?		
a) many	b) often		c) much	d) long	
12. At the coffe	ee shop he ordered	l two	of cake, and	aof juice.	
a) pieces / glass	s b) loaves	/ bottle	c) bags / cup	d) slices / kilo	
13. Rose finish	ed h	er homeworl	k last night.		
a) to do	b) does	(e) do	d) doing	
		نمره)	ى خالى بنو يوسى. (1	6- شکل صحیح کلمات داخل پرانتز را در جاهای	
14. If she	a day off,	we will trave	el to the seaside.	(take)	
15. The sea wa	s calm, so they we	ent	and had a good	d time.(swim)	
16. Mary is ver	yin	at Art ı	university. (inte	erest / study)	

Writing:(0/75)

Read the following sentence. Put (S) for subject, (O) for object, (V) for verb. (0/75)

17. Zahra is going to bake some cookies today.

8 - به كلمات زير پسوند يا پيشوند اضافه كرند و آنها را در جمله مناسب بكار ببريد. (1 نمره)

polite, appear, artist (یک مورد اضافی است.)

(یک مور د اضافی است ِ) (dis. ic . ly)

- 18. When a language dies, the knowledge and the culture with it.
- 19. Iran has manyworks and handicrafts.

9- باتوجه به تصاویر جملات زی را کامل کری (1 نمره)

- 20. Don't eat fatty food, it causes you gain
- 21. The old man had a heart.....vesterday





22. My favorite art work is



23. Mehri had a good shopping and got a 30%



- 10- جملات زی را با دانش خود کامل کزید. (1/5نمره)
- 24. My parents want me
- 25. Doctor advised her not.....
- 26. If we work hard,

Reading:

0/5 با استفاده از عبار ات داخل بر انتز ، جملات زی ر ا کامل کری یک مور د اضافی است. 0/5 نمر ه)

Iranian art is quite famous all around the world. There are27...... in many important museums of the world. If we want to name28......, Iran is among them. Persian art is famous in the world for reflecting moral and social values of Iranian people and the natural beauty of this vast country.

- a. create with imagination and skill
- **b.** countries with richest art and cultural diversity
- c. very excellent collections of Persian art

-7

British Museum

The British Museum in London had its most successful year ever in 2013. More than 6.7 million visitors passed through its doors. Over a million more people visited the museum last year than in 2012. The director of the museum said he was very happy about the vast number of visitors. **He** also said online access meant more people decided to visit.

The British Museum has many exhibitions about history and culture. It has about 13 million exhibits; some of them are unique artworks from all around the world. Some countries want the museum to return some of <u>them</u>. China wants the museum to return many things the British took from China in the 19th century, and Egypt wants the Rosetta Stone.

The museum first opened to the public in 1759.Back then, only 75 people a day visited it. They could look at 71,000 objects, including 40,000 printed books. There were also very old objects from Egypt, Rome, the Near East, and North and South America.

True or False

- 29. 67 million people visited the museum in 2013.
- 30. At first few people visited the British Museum.

What do the underlined pronouns refer to?

- 31. he (paragraph 1,line4):
- 32. them (paragraph 2, line 3):

Choose the best answer.

- 33. Which country is NOT mentioned in the text?
- a) France
- b) Egypt
- c) China
- d) America

- 34. The Rosetta Stone belongs to:
- a) China
- b) Egypt
- c) Rome
- d) Far East

Answer the questions.

- 35. Has the Internet changed the number of visitors to the British Museum?
- 36. Are museums good places to visit?

بسمه تعالی اداره آموزش و پرورش ناحیه دو قم

سال تحصر على: 1400 - 99 آ زمون درس: زبان انگلهری پای پازدهم تاريخ أ زمون: 3 / 3 / 1400 نام كلاس: نام ونام خانوادگي: طراح: خانم بهشوایی مدت أزمون: 60 دقیقه كلمه متفاوت را بنويسيد. Vocabulary: 1- 2- 1 0/5 3-5- 6- 1 7- 0/259-(8-(0/5Grammar: 10-() 11-() 12-() 5 13- () 1 14- 15- 16- in 1 Writing 17- 0/75 18- 19- 1 9 1 24- 10 25- 1/5 26-11 27- () 28- () 0/5True or False 29-30-----12 0/532- 31- 34-() 33-() 0/535- 1 36- With the best wishes for you—Pishoayee